
 

【Important】 Prohibited items at the exam site: the use of mobile phone 
/smartwatches during breaks 

 see more at the Guidelines 

Dear JLPT Test Takers, 

Starting in July 2025, the use of mobile phones/smartwatches during the JLPT, 
including during break periods, will be strictly prohibited. Please be aware that simply 
touching your mobile phone during the break may be considered a violation of the test 
regulations. 

Therefore, we kindly ask you to make any necessary arrangements in advance, such as 
coordinating with the person picking you up, to avoid any issues on the test day. 

Thank you for your cooperation. 

 

https://www.nz.emb-japan.go.jp/culture_education/test_guide_2025_wlt.pdf

